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At Our Next Meeting 

January 2011  

The next TARC meet-
ing is Jan. 6, 2011
our first session of 
the new year. I t s an 
important meeting 
because it s t im e to 
pay your dues so 
mark your calendar! 
See you at the 
Church of Christ in 
Western Hills in 
Temple, 210 N. Gen. 
Bruce Dr. The meet-
ing begins at 7 p.m. 
on Jan. 6.   

My year as TARC President 2010 is about 
over and my year as President for 2011 is 
about to start. Being President has been 
both rewarding and a lot of fun. Being 
involved in the many TARC activities has 
made Ham radio a lot more enjoyable.    

I would like to again thank the 
TARC Officers and Directors that have 
served this last year for their support and 

help.  I am looking forward to working 
with the new TARC Officers and Director 
for 2011.   

Everyone had a good time visiting 
and enjoying each other s company along 
with a lot of good food at the December 
Holiday Dinner. I appreciate our guest of 
honor, John Stratton N5AUS, Vice 

(Continued on page 2) 

New Year, New Leaders 
Ready for TARC 

President John Hobson, WD5BFS (right) re-
ceives Ham of the Year plaque from Mike 
Hankins, KI5M at Dec. 2 holiday party.   

http://www.tarc.org


The latest West Gulf Division newsletter 
reports that to ensure all of the Texas Depart-
ment of Emergency Management s Rapid 
Response Task Force ARES contingents 
were equally equipped and could be 
identically trained, Director David 
Woolweaver, K5RAV has persuaded the 
ARRL to pre-position eight of the ARRL s 
HF Go-Kits to the West Gulf Division. An 
HF Go-Kit is enclosed in a water resistant 
Pelican case, weighs 65 lbs and is composed 
of an ICOM HF radio, power supply, antenna 
tuner, headset, and cables. Seven of the West 
Gulf Go-Kits have been distributed to the 
Amateur Radio operators within the TDEM 
RRTFs and one Go-Kit  is held in reserve. 
The West Gulf Division is the only Division 
in the ARRL with pre-positioned Go-Kits.   

The Texas Amateur Radio Em-
Comm Fund was created due to the need to 

(Continued on page 4) 
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...The TARC Christmas 
party on Dec. 2 was a 
winner.   
...Temple s Christmas 
parade took to the 
streets on Dec. 6. 
Thanks to Myron N5TFK 
for organizing TARC s 
involvement, and to 
each of you who took 
part.  

...Have a Happy and 
Safe New Year! Make 
2011 great for TARC.  
...It s time to pay club 
dues for 2011. Take 
care of that ASAP.  

...TARC Bulletin is 
available in an online 
digital edition (.pdf for-
mat). It s posted on the 
TARC website and on 
the Yahoo Discussion 
Group site. If you need a 
paper copy, notify Mike 
WA5EQQ.  
...Weekdays and Satur-
days, Hams meet for 
coffee at McDonalds at 
IH-35 and Adams Ave. 
from 9:30 to 11:00 a.m. 
Come add your 2-cents 
worth.   

...TARC Net  Mon-
days at 7 p.m. on 
146.820  MHz (PL 
123.0).   
...See you Jan. 6 at 
7:00 p.m. at the Church 
of Christ in Western Hills 
in Temple. Be there.  

KEY CLICKS 

FROM THE 

ARMADILLO 

Director, ARRL West 
Gulf Division, making 
time to visit with us. His 
update on what our West 
Gulf staff political 
lobbying in Austin is 
doing to protect our 
ability to put up antennas 
and use our radios in our 
vehicles was informative. I will try to see 
that we are kept up to date on their 
lobbying efforts this year.   

As you read this I will have 
already held our first Board meeting to 
kick off 2011. We still have a few agenda 
items left over from last year to address 
and I have added some items for us to look 
at for the New Year.   

There are over 500 Amateur Radio 
operators in Bell County with only a small 
percentage active in one of the three local 
radio clubs (TARC, CTARC, CRA).  If 
you know one, invite them to visit.  

As we start the New Year, it 
brings the preparation time for severe 
storms in Central Texas. Skywarn training 
for Bell County is scheduled for Saturday, 
February 12 at Temple College. Mark your 
calendars now and plan to attend.   

A couple of you requested I email 
a copy of the Go-Kit handout that I am 
using for my presentation for the January 
TARC meeting. If you want the advance 
copy, please email me.   

At the Board meeting we discussed 
ordering a number of the West Gulf 
Division ARES 75th Anniversary collector 
patches. Let me know if you want one.  They 
cost $4.99 each.  

(Continued from page 1) 

With the start of a New Year, it s time to 
think about preparations for the coming 
severe storm season. Skywarn training for 
Bell County is scheduled for Saturday, 
Feb. 12 at Temple College. Mark your 
calendars now and plan to attend.  

SKYWARN is Feb. 12  

Texas Amateur  
Radio EmComm Fund 
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The last few months have been busy. ...I have been declared 
Section Manager for another two years...No other petitions were 
filed by the deadline. I plan to continue providing the level of 
service you are accustomed to and as always be available for 
comments, questions, club meetings, etc.  

In other news, the ARES anniversary patches are now 
being distributed!   

During the ARRL s celebration of the 75th Anniver-
sary of ARES, several West Gulf Division Members noticed 
there was no 75th Anniversary commemorative patch offered by 
[ARRL] HQ. This decision was reached by HQ because of the 
limited celebratory lifespan and a desire not to over saturate the 
market with ARRL patches. Because of the interest expressed 
by West Gulf members and by special arrangement with the 
ARRL, the West Gulf Division secured the exclusive right to 
produce a LIMITED EDITION 75th Anniversary ARES Patch.  

ARES 75th Anniversary Patches are available for 
$4.99 each, plus sales tax.  

Get some for your hats, go-bags, shirts, vests, or what-
ever else you can think of!   

You may order as many Anniversary Patches as you 
wish by going to www.tarefund.org/anniversarypatch.htm

  

Order online and pay through PayPal. The deadline for 
ordering your LIMITED EDITION Anniversary Patch online is 
Dec. 31, 2010. Once this deadline passes and the current supply 
is exhausted, there will be no more Patches produced, by direc-
tion of the ARRL. Once these Anniversary Patches are gone 

 

they are gone forever. Expect delivery in February 2011.    
Profits from the sale of this 3.5 inch full color Anniver-

sary patch will raise money for Oklahoma and Texas emergency 
communication funds. Division members in Texas who order 
the patch will be raising money for the Texas Amateur Radio 
EmComm Fund (more on the TAREF initiative can be found on 

(Continued on page 4) 


